-----Original Message-----
From: Dolinsky, Bruce 
Sent: Friday, June 01, 2007 10:21 AM
To: Peter Valeri
Subject: Algonquin Gas
 

Mr. Valeri,

I don’t know if anyone has asked, but there is a storm brewing in the town of Stoughton Massachusetts in regards to a proposal by Algonquin Gas to obtain an easement through the town in order to build a new 36” east west delivery pipe.  The controversy is building around the fact that Algonquin already has an easement, I believe it is less than a mile north, where they have pipes running.  Their desire to acquire this new easement, which will just happen to run near the monstrosity of a switching station that NStar owns and the town didn’t want in this location, they claim to be coincidence.

My question is why is FERC requiring them to build this line through Stoughton?  If FERC isn’t requiring this, is this a conspiracy with NStar so that the switching station can be a generating station?  In their presentation they claim this new line will come off of a hub east of Stoughton and rejoin the lines west of Stoughton.  It appears they are rerouting this 36” line purposefully through our town where they could just run with the existing line through existing easements.

Thank you in advance for your time reading the ranting of a natural pessimist.

Regards,
Bruce P. Dolinsky
Enterprise Technology Integration (ETI)

From: Mark Hershfield [mailto:Mark.Hershfield@ferc.gov] 
Sent: Friday, June 01, 2007 11:25 AM
To: Dolinsky, Bruce
Cc: Peter Valeri
Subject: re: Algonquin Gas
By any chance do you have a docket number for this proceeding?  I could not find any Algonquin project and Stoughton in our elibrary system.  The Commission does not require pipelines to be built.  Entities come in with proposals and the Commission considers them.  The Commission’s general policy is for pipeline companies to use existing easements whenever possible.  I hope this information helps.
Mark Hershfield 
Special Assistant/Counsel
Office of External Affairs 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
(202) 502-8597
